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Setting the date of public hearing for September 5, 2012 for Municipal Consent for the Minnesota Department
of Transportation's I-35E/Cayuga Project (S.P. 6280-308).

WHEREAS, the Minnesota Department of Transportation (MnDOT) plans to reconstruct I-35E from just south
of University Avenue to north of Maryland Avenue (including bridges), construct a new full interchange at
Cayuga Street and reconstruct portions of Pennsylvania Avenue, Phalen Boulevard, Mississippi Street,
L'Orient Street, York Avenue, Terrace Court and Cayuga Street as necessary with work to begin in 2013; and

WHEREAS, the I-35E Cayuga project was developed concurrently with the City's Phalen Boulevard Corridor
project, the two projects share the same environmental document and record of decision, and the submitted
layout accurately represents the preferred alternative approved by the City; and

WHEREAS, Minnesota Statute 161.164  requires the City to hold a public hearing prior to providing municipal
consent and  provide a 30 day notice prior to holding the public hearing, and

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the City will hold a public hearing on the I-35E/Cayuga project (S.P.
6280-308) at the scheduled September 5, 2012 City Council meeting.
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